
COTTONWOOD PALO VERDE 
GOLF COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

March 3, 2016 
 
 

Members Present: Rita Benfer, Joe Ficek, Richard Hair, Ginger Mays, Dean Hermanson, 
Dick Howell, David Florence 

Members Absent: Cindy Bosch, Bert Paul  
Board Liaison:  Anne Montgomery 
Visitors Present: Steve Nolan, Barry Mostovoy, Don Hicks, Bob Newer 

Staff Present: Bill Todd, Greg Tokash, Mark Leibfried 

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 pm. Motion to approve minutes from February 
4th was made by Dick Howell and seconded by Dave Florence.   
Staff Reports: 

Bill Todd reported 1) Early transition to summer going extremely well, 2) Leveling T-
boxes on driving range will be on the April agenda with bids presented. Estimated at 
approximately $30,000.00 with completed job to be the end of July or beginning of 
August, 3) Leveling of T-boxes at CW on golf course also to be done this summer, 4) 
Bridge railings on #16 & 17 @ CW, going to F & G for consideration, 5) Broom finish on 
cart path on #8 PV completed and working well, 6) Outline of parking for PV practice 
facility with river rock to be done soon. 

Greg Tokash reported 1)Ladies President Cup completed with Denise Devereaux the 
champ, Club Championship under way, Member Guest slated for 3/22, 2)Friday couples 
moving more members to AM because of heat, 3)PVMGA host of Sweetheart tourney a 
great success, 4)Mens Club Campionship under way with Home & Home with Oakwood and 
Member Guest slated in a few weeks. 

Greg also addressed the mix up on the Patio Party invitations for Annual Members and 
the problem is being corrected. 

Mark Leibfried reported 1) Men’s Match Play champion was Dick Haug, 2) Mark Higgs 
was the men’s Club Champion, 3) Member Guest slated for March 19th, 4) Ladies Club 
Champion is Susan Hayward, Member Guest slated for April 9th, Partners tourney slated 
for March 17 & 14th. 5) Rounds for CW & PV were up for February. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

Suggestion Cards: None 

  



New Business: 

1)Gender Day change will be re-visited by the CWMGA and will be put through the 
proper channels of the Golf Committee and the HOA Board. 

2)Possibility of smaller buckets for the golf ball machine. 

3)CW Pro and Bill Todd will determine pin placements for Major Golf Tournaments. 

4)Richard Hair will pursue Chipping area for CW with F & G. 

5)Golf fees for annual members distribution explained by Steve Nolan.  

The next meeting will be Thursday, April 7th, at 2:00 pm in the ceramics room. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
Rita Benfer 
 


